Dear Member 

North Somerset Council (NSC) will be resurfacing the A370 next week, working at night. The closure starts at 8pm on Tuesday 18th Dec - so will affect evening traffic.

The following information has been supplied by NSC, and we hope members will welcome this advance notice. 

1. The extent of the works runs from near the pelican crossing by the Post Office to a position between the two entrances to the Playing Fields. The road will be closed from the junction of Dark lane to the junction of Church Lane in order to ensure vehicles can turn around should they approach the works.
 
2. The stretch will be closed for both carriageways between 8pm to 5am.
 
3. The works will start on Tues Dec 18th and if there aren’t any major issues works should be finished within the 4 nights.
 
4. During the day time both carriageways will be open.

We understand that buses will still be operational, but will follow diversions, and will not stop within the closed area. Details may be posted on bus stops. We understand also that HGV vehicles will be diverted via the South Bristol Link Road, A38, Churchill and Congresbury.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The official letter from NSC to residents is attached


Best wishes

From your BRA Committee                          10th December 2018  



